Dear Parents/Guardians:

Hello! I am so excited to have your child in my class this year! I feel confident that we will have a terrific year full of learning and fun! I look forward to talking with you throughout the year. 

Communication is very important to me, so please feel free to ask any questions and express any concerns or ideas you may have regarding your child. Your child’s education and well being is my #1 priority this year. I want to work together with parents and students to make this year a success for all of us! If you have any questions, you may call the school or call my cell phone (405-651-3707). 
Sincerely,

Miss Slitzker
8 Expectations
1. We will value one another as unique and special individuals. 

2. We will not laugh at or make fun of a person’s mistakes nor use sarcasm or putdowns. 

3. We will use good manners, saying “please,” “thank you,” and “excuse me” and allow others to go first.

4. We will cheer each other to success.

5. We will help one another whenever possible.

6. We will recognize every effort and applaud it.

7. We will encourage each other to do our best.

8. We will practice virtuous living, using the Life Principles.
Classroom Rights and Responsibilities
You have the right to a safe environment.
You have the responsibility to follow safety rules.
You have the right to voice your opinion.
You have the responsibility to respect the opinions of others.
You have the right to use school books, materials, and equipment.
You have the responsibility to take care of all school materials.
You have the right to fair treatment.
You have the responsibility to treat others fairly.
You have the right to a good education.
You have the responsibility to do your best.
Things to Look For:
Throughout the year, your child will bring many papers home for you 

to look at and sign weekly. Below is a description of some of these items:
-“F.R.O.G. Folder”: FROG stands for Fully Responsible, Organized, and

 Growing. These folders will be used each day and will be kept in the

 student’s data binder. It will contain notes/forms from school that may or

 may not have to be signed, class expectations, homework contract, 

spelling/vocabulary list, Spelling Choice Board (changed every 9 weeks).

 It must be taken home each night and returned the next day. It is the 

students’ responsibility to take care of this and make sure it is returned.   

          - “Reading logs”: taken home every night, Monday-Friday. Child should
   read 30 minutes each night, write a summary of the book/chapters read, 

   and  get parent/guardian signature. This should be returned in the 
   child’s FROG folder every day.
                                     -“Behavior Log:” This form will be sent home every day. It will have your child’s behavior marked for the day. Please initial it and return in your child’s FROG folder the following day. 
- “Current Events”: Your child will have a current event report due every Friday. They have all week to complete the assignment and should be prepared to present the report in class on Friday. This will be a weekly Social Studies grade worth 100 points. 
-“Book Shares”: Students will be required to prepare and present a book share (similar to a book report) approximately every 4 weeks. I will send home a packet with all of the information needed to complete these assignments. 
Homework Policy
Students in 5th grade will be expected to turn all homework assignments in on time. There are NO EXCEPTIONS to this policy! 

1. All assignments are to be turned in on the due date. 

2. If assignment(s) is/are not turned in on the due date, the student will have one (1) day to turn the work in to me. They will receive 10% (one letter grade) off on late assignments. 

3. If the late assignment is not turned in the following day (1 day late), they will have one more chance to turn it in two (2) days late, and they will receive 20% (two letter grades) off on the late assignment. 

4. If the late assignment is not turned in by the second day late, the assignment receives a zero (0), and the student will not be given another opportunity to turn in the late assignment. 

5. Parents will be made aware of the late assignments by receiving a Missing Assignment Slip. The slip must be returned to me by the following day, or the student will lose recess. 

**If your child is sick, they will have the same number of days to make-up their work that they were sick (example: 2 days sick = 2 days to make-up work). If the work is not turned in after that time period, the homework policy goes into effect.  
Please cut on the solid line below, sign, and return the bottom portion of this note with your child tomorrow morning. Keep the rest of this information at home to serve as a reminder throughout the year.  

________________________________________________________________
I have received the “Welcome” letter with the classroom expectations, and 

have discussed them with my child. I understand the teacher’s expectations for 

the year and agree to positively communicate with her throughout the year. 

Parent Signature ________________________________    Date ____________

Miss Slitzker has gone over the expectations for the year with me. I understand them and agree to follow them.

Student Signature _______________________________   Date _____________
